

Since my last report, the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee has held two meetings, both of considerable importance.

The first meeting on 27 November 2008 was to scrutinise the budget proposals. It must be emphasised that the scrutiny of the budget was divided into three sections and each Scrutiny Committee only had to deal with parts that fell under their remit. This may make reporting seem rather 'bitty'. The Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee, therefore, only dealt with the sections of the budget that had been deemed 'ours' to deal with. Quite obviously, it was a fairly lengthy meeting and many points and observations were raised. Rather than give full details in this report, which in effect will be repeating the details shown in the Minute Book, I will content myself by saying that the meeting was very open and frank and we believe that the comments we made and forwarded to the Executive convey the feelings of the meeting. Full details of our meeting may be found, as intimated, in the Minute Book.

The second meeting was a Special Meeting held on 8 December 2008 to scrutinise the 'SERCO' Report regarding Collaborative Arrangements between Carlisle City Council and Allerdale Borough Council and potential future arrangements.
This, like the Budget meeting was a shared, although not joint, meeting with the other two Scrutiny Committees, they having met prior to our meeting. These meetings of the Scrutiny Committees followed a presentation by Mr Paul Connolly of SERCO earlier in the day. Mr Connolly's report was closely questioned by a combined meeting of the three Scrutiny Committees under the auspices of the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee. Once again many points of interest were raised but, rather than repeat comments that already appear in the Minute Book, I will suggest that the Minutes of our Meeting be read in that document.

I must place on record my thanks to ALL members of the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee who have contributed wholeheartedly to two meetings of considerable importance. The meetings have been held in a thorough and professional way and I thank every one of you. Thanks must also go to the staff of the Scrutiny Office for their patience, assistance and tolerance.



Councillor Peter Farmer

Chairman
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